Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at the HOA Solutions Office.  

Attended by Tracy from HOA Solutions, Mort Hopland, Erin Hunter, Steve Piacitelli and Dianne Matthes

October 22, 2014

Mort called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.
· The minutes from the September 23rd meeting were approved.
Financials:

· September financials looked good, on the plus side of the budget.  The only question was the electric bill, Tracy is going to check with PenLight to see if they have any suggestions how to reduce our bill.

Old Business:

· The sidewalks have been repaired, other than missing a couple spots that will be reported to the repair company, all looks good;

· The trees in the common area behind the Laughlin property will be removed on 10/27;

· Mort reported that the Szentesi fence and debris will be cleaned up by December;

· Quotes for getting the gate hinges repaired and/or replaced are being sought;
· Mort is still working on a Newsletter to go out soon.

New Business:

· A discussion was held regarding how and what to do with complaints that are brought to our attention.  According to our Rules and Regulations, there is not a timeline associated with when the letters and fines are to occur.  It was decided that a warning letter will go out to the homeowner who the complaint is against giving them a 30 day window to reply or comply and inform them that they can request a hearing to clarify the issues, the next notice will be a letter and a $150.00 fine with another 30 day warning and the final will be the $250.00 fine;

· A letter was sent to the Emery’s in August regarding a neighbor’s complaint, it will now be followed up with another letter outlining a time limit and the option for them to a hearing, then the fines will go into effect;
· A motion was made, seconded and passed to increase the annual dues for 2015 the 10% that is allowed per the CC&Rs, reasoning being that since the homeowners are opposed to a special assessment for the Reserve Fund, any extra money from the budget in 2015 will be put into the Reserve Fund;

· A letter will be going out within the next week informing homeowners of the 2015 Budget Meeting on December 1st  at the Gig Harbor Library; 

· Options for paying the annual dues were discussed, Dianne is going to send out an email to all homeowners for them to voice their opinion and a decision will be made from those results.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
